


RYC News in Brief
RECORDING SECRETARY:
Laurie Hennig
The minutes of the December board 
meeting approved as written/corrected.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Greg Miller
December 2022 Treasurers Report
Monthly Results
November was a positive month with 
Net Income of $3,965 vs. a budget of 
$1,355.  YTD our Net Income is $43,918 
vs. a budget of (-$9,723) creating a 
budget surplus of $53,641.  Part of our 
favorability is driven by timing as we 
still need to pay our property lease of 
$9,500.  No other significant payments 
are expected and we should finish the 
year with positive income. Club savings 
was unchanged vs. Oct.  (Balance = 
$200,014)  
Budget Files 
Attached is the preliminary budget file. 
Different from last year, individual tabs 
have been created to provide insights 
and greater alignment of revenue and 
expenses.  Kim and I will work on a draft 
over the coming weeks, but appreciate 
everyone’s input by end of December 
for improvement projects or changes 
to revenue/expenses.  I will provide a 
consolidated view by January 5th and 
we can use the next Board meeting on 
January 12th to finalize.
December 2nd Water Levels 
Lake Michigan is 4 inches below last 
month and 9 inches below the same 
time one year ago.  Lakes Superior and 
Michigan-Huron are in their seasonal 
decline and are projected to drop 3 
inches each over the next month.
La Niña conditions, which are likely 
to happen in the winter of 2022-23, 
indicate a high probability water levels 
should rise during the spring/summer 
and could postpone dredging.  (See 
graph below)  We will monitor closely 
over the coming months as dredging is a 
significant expenditure.

COMMODORE’S REPORT:  
Amy Cermak
Welcome to all new and returning board 
members. 
I’d like to wish everyone a healthy and 
joyous holiday season!  Be safe, and have 
fun!

OFFICE MANAGER’S  REPORT:  
Kim Shortess
Hi All,
Attached is the Financial Report for 
November 2022.  Also attached is the 
balance of our two Savings Accounts.  
Per Greg & Amy we are sending these 
via email instead of printing them out!  
(Save a tree!)
 If you have any questions, please feel 
free to give me a call!
At the board meeting we discussed a 
new POS system for the Club.  There are 
several options out there and it might 
be beneficial to check out a trade show 
where we could talk to several vendors.

VICE COMMODORE’S REPORT: 
Sean Fox
Vice Commodores Report – December 
2022 I want to thank everyone 
that helped with Tom and Jerry’s 
Thanksgiving morning. We had a great 
turn out. Looking forward to seeing 
everyone Christmas morning. I also 
want to say thank you to everyone 
that helped put our Club Christmas 
decorations up. The place looks great! 
Please watch the eblasts and RYC 
Members Facebook page for work or pay 
opportunities on when we’ll be taking 
the decorations down. I’m continuing to 
work on breaking down our membership 
survey information for the general 
membership as well as each director. I’ll 
be looking at dates in January to have a 
Long-Term Planning Meeting to review 
with the team.  Finally, I want to say 
thank you to Linda Fox, Laurie Hennig 
and Diane Paulson for all their hard 
work with the Vendor Fair.  This has 

Meetings/Club Hours

Please check RYC eblasts for info
about food service and Club hours.

See this month’s calendar on page 5
for additional coming events:

CURRENT Club OPENINGS
Monday and Tuesday CLOSED

WED/FRI/SAT 11AM
THUR 4PM • SUN 9AM

*Closing times are determined at the
bartender’s discretion; Club is typically 
open until 9:00 if there are patrons present.

GALLEY HOURS
Sunday.............. Breakfast (9AM to 2PM)
Wednesday............ Lunch (11AM to 2PM)

Dinner (5PM to 8PM)
Thursday................  Dinner (5PM to 8PM)
Friday .................... Lunch (11AM to 2PM)

Dinner (5PM to 8PM)
Saturday.................Lunch (11AM to 2PM)
Check most recent E-blasts for Erica’s
Dining Room hours of operation.

OFFICE HOURS 
8 AM until 2 PM M-F
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become a great opportunity to show off 
our Club and its benefits.
Respectfully submitted Sean Fox 

REAR COMMODORE’S REPORT:  
Aaron Cruthers
 12/5/2022
OLD BUSINESS: 
	 Discussions and hand-off with 
previous Rear commodore Rob Jossart 
completed.   Requested and he submitted 
all documents he had for my review.  
Reviewed and familiarized with all RYC 
By-laws, Constitution and Officer SOP’s.  
NEW BUSNESS:
	Starting initial one on one introductions 
and discussions with each director 
over December and January to review 
previous year’s successes and challenges 
and development of calendar of events of 
pier, yard, and race activities for 2023 by 
January board meeting.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS:
	 I will be out of town/overseas 
but available through text/email from 
December 22-Jan 9th.   

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S 
REPORT:  Deanna Pederson
New member application to be approved 
for Brad & Karla Folkert as Associate  
Status change:
Senior to Life:  Mark and Lynn Monroe
Active to Senior:  Jim and Joyce McBain
Assoc to inactive:  Jeanne Denney
Resignations:  Ernie and Kathy Lee 
Sawyer
Sean made a motion to accept the 
member changes, Heather seconded the 
motion and the motion was passed.

HOUSE DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 
Terry Marcus
Monthly Report from House Director - 
November
Current Project
• 	The beer cooler has developed an issue 
with the ventilation and is being worked 
on.  
•	 The patch in the beer sink is no longer 
working. 
Projects in Process
• The new hand washing sink and 
handless activation equipment in 
the kitchen has been roughed in the 
plumber will be connecting the new 
sink this month. The city inspector has 
approved all work being done. 
•	 A new toilet is being installed in the 
ladies room. The toilet has been ordered 
once it comes in it will be installed. 
•	 We have hired an electrician to fix the 
deficiency in the hood exhaust vent. 
(There is conduit running thru the vent. 
We will need to remove and re-route the 
conduit and patch the holes in the vent) 
- Jason Steinmetz
•	 The conduit in the kitchen by the grill 
will be moved in January by Rick R.
Closed Projects
Erica Catering has received her catering 

certificate from the City of Racine. Her 
and her cooks have taken and passed all 
the certified in food protection practices 
by the State of Wisconsin

PIER DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 
Heather Ellis
December 2022- Pier Report The winter 
preparations for the piers are complete. 
Charlie Manning finished building the 
stands for the new ice breaker panels. 
Dennis Barclay and Rick Rowinski 
converted the majority of feed cables and 
breaker panel receptacles to four wire 
and installed the panels. Dennis also 
reworked the existing east pier panels 
to ensure they are safe and to install 
the current monitors. Mark Lukow 
hauled out the gantries and the work 
platforms. Kevin and Pam Kennedy 
and Dennis dropped the ice eaters in 
place and stored the ladders and life 
rings. The extended WiFi, the current 
monitoring system and the wireless 
water temperature sensor are looking 
to be very nice additions to the piers. 
To better prepare for future pier needs, 
new slip contracts are needed from every 
boat intending to lease a slip for the 2023 
season. A request will be sent to current 
slip holders. Completed forms should be 
submitted to Kim Shortess by December 
31. The project list is under review as we 
begin planning for next year’s budget. 
Please let me know if there is anything 
you think needs to be on the project list.

YARD DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 
Joyce Hoffman
I want to thank John and Marie Connell 
and Amy Cermak for the festive holiday 
decorations at our Club entrance.
We are planning a bonfire for Jan. 1 
during the Splash & Dash event. We 
hope to get the $150 burn permit fee 
waived. 
I still need volunteer members to 
commit to help shovel/snow blow 
around the Clubhouse this winter. (Last 

year, we paid $2,000 for snowplowing/
salting. Paying for hand shoveling will 
substantially increase that expense.)
Respectfully Submitted,
Joyce Hoffman
December 8, 2022

RACE DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 
Steve Gancarz
Planning and preparations continue for 
the Awards Banquet January 28, 2023.  
Tickets are available through the office.  
Get your reservations in.  Details can be 
found in the e-blast.
The 2023 race schedule is still in the 
works.

ENTERTAINMENT DIRECTOR’S 
REPORT: Danielle Dickert
November has come and gone with our 
Gobble Wobble and Tom & Jerry events 
for the Thanksgiving Holiday. Thank 
you to everyone who helped make both 
events a great time for all who attended.  
This month we are looking forward to 
Breakfast with Santa on December 11th: 
We have over 165 people have already 
signed up for breakfast, however there 
are still a few openings available for 
families after 11:30 am. Our annual 
Tom & Jerry event will happen again on 
Christmas Morning and we encourage 
everyone to come down and enjoy a 
warm drink with your RYC family to 
kick off the day. 
A big thank you to Kurt for his 
willingness to continue hosting Karaoke 
on the first Thursday of the month! 
New Year’s Eve at the Club will feature a 
little something for everyone: 
The Night will kick-off with a Cocktail 
Party from 5-7 at no cost. There will 
be an early countdown and toast to 
celebrate midnight in Ireland at 6:00 
pm, for those hoping to celebrate early. 
Members are welcome to bring any 
snacks or appetizers they would like to 
share during this time. 
There will be a Pre-Order Dinner Service 









             NEW AND PREOWNED BOATS 
LOA. (FT)        YEAR                     MODEL                        PRICE 

                                               48’9”                  2023                DUFOUR 470                 $750,000 
                                               56’3”                  2023                DUFOUR 56                   $588,735 
                                              36’11”                 2023                DUFOUR 390                 $431,000 
                                               27’4”                  2023                ROBALO 272                  $226,874 
                                                 23’                    2023               ROBALO R230                 $105,795 

                  21’                     2022         WALKER BAY -REVO 21      $122,582 
                12’                     2022          WALKER BAY -GEN 12        $29,874 

                                               35’6”                  2007               BENETEAU 343             $89,900 
                   46’                     2020                  DUFOUR 460                $459,000 

    44’                     1999                     GOZZARD                  $294,000 
    41’                     2002                  HUNTER 410                $119,000 

  36’                     2001                 BENETEAU 361             $79,900 
  33’                     1987                      CAPITAL                    $19,999 
 28’                     1999                BAYLINER 2655             $19995 

  33’                     1988                  HUNTER 333                $19,900 
13’                     2017               TOPAZ - TOPPER           $7,900 

                   

                  




